From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 14 July 2011 22:21

To: Public Access DC Comments; Paul Ihringer

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00114/F)

"Rebecca Sutton" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 14/07/2011 22:20:57 from 

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00114/F

Address:

Wincote

Cow Lane

Steeple Aston

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SG

Proposal:

Demolition in part of existing main house and outbuildings and the erection of a new residential dwelling

Case Officer:

Paul Ihringer

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Rebecca Sutton

Address:

Jasmine Cottage

Fir Lane

Steeple Aston

Bicester

Oxfordshire

OX25 4SF

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

I would like to explain why I object to the planning application under reference. As a close resident of the proposed site for development, I will be affected by it closely. i regularly walk down cow lane to get the train from Lower Heyford, or just to walk along the canal and This new property would spoil the sense of nature and peace that is theree. It would obstruct the view of the church from the village, and would be an out-of-character construction off cow lane. It is not in keeping with the rest of the village to have such a new liking and large structure, with tarmaced car arming space in this area. The village is beautiful and the properties are mostly similar and in keeping with the area. This would not fit the gentle rural character and it feels like the peace and beauty of the countryside, which is why i live here, is being encroached upon and destroyed. This really matter to me, I could live in a less rural area if i wanted to but I don't because the sense of heritage, history and gentleness of this village is incredibly special. 

I am also concerned about the traffic and noise during the construction period, which would definitely be a huge disturbance. The traffic after construction would increase too, given that it appears in reality this is unlikely to be a family home (6 separate spa areas?!) cow lane is already narrow as is pained hill and under no circumstances do we want more traffic going through the narrow lanes of the village, further disturbing the precious peace.

I am not against developments in themselves, but it is very important that any new developments are in keeping with the heritage of the area, encourage wildlife and greenery rather than generate more concrete spaces, and are supported fully and integrated into the local community. This is a very special village with a large and lively community, amidst beautiful countryside which i actively enjoy on a regular basis. My regular walk down cow lane to the farm and across to the train station or canal would be changed by this, it would take longer to get into the countryside and feel in a rural place when there, and that is a real sadness.    
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